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Bylaw 13670 

Bylaw 13670 – To close portions of 79 Street and 115 Avenue, located north of 114 Avenue and east of 80 Street, Cromdale

Insert Report title (same title as on page 1)



Purpose

The purpose of this Bylaw is to close portions of 79 Street and 115 Avenue.  Once closed, it is the applicant’s intent to consolidate the closure area with the adjoining Northlands Park property.
Readings

Bylaw 13670 is ready for third reading.

This Bylaw is authorized under Section 22 of the Municipal Government Act and requires a simple majority to pass.

Advertising and Signing

This Bylaw has been advertised in the Edmonton Journal on Friday, March 19, 2004, and Sunday, March 28, 2004.  The Bylaw can be signed and thereby passed following third reading.

Position of Department

Planning and Development Department supports this Bylaw.

Previous Council Action

· At the May 18, 2004, City Council Public Hearing meeting, Bylaw 13670 received first and second readings, and was lost on consideration of third reading.

· At the April 7, 2004, City Council Public Hearing meeting, Bylaw 13670 was postponed to the May 18, 2004, City Council Public Hearing meeting at 
2 p.m.

Report Summary

· The purpose of this application is to allow the consolidation of the operations of Northlands Park, by connecting the Northlands Service and Maintenance site located west of 79 Street, to the main portion of the Northlands site, located east of 79 Street. 

· The 115 Avenue LRT grade crossing will remain open to Northlands freight traffic and also function as an exit for the public after Northlands events. 

· The proposed closure conforms to the General Concept established in the 1990 Northlands Area Redevelopment Plan.

· Planning and Development Department received one telephone call and one letter opposing the proposed road closure.  These persons stated that they were opposed to the proposed closure because it would further constrain local traffic circulation.  They pointed out that the LRT line, the median on 112 Street, restrictions on left turns at some intersections, and the general increase in traffic volumes resulting from the recent development of apartment buildings in the area, already make circulation difficult. 

Background Information Attached

1. 13670Bylaw 
2. Planning and Development Department report

These attachments are one electronic file.
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